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AGENDA ITEM 3.	DEVELOP RESEARCH PLAN ON FADS
The IWG recognized the importance of further research and data collection being undertaken to support/inform further discussions on candidate FAD management options within the WCPFC context. 

The IWG developed an outline of a draft research plan on FADs which was developed during the 2015 meeting.  This contains broad categories including FAD design and tuna behaviour, hotspots, acoustic FAD information, and fleet behaviour on which specific analysis would be done to inform discussions about and the management of FADs).   { DOC: Draft elements of a research plan – document circulated yesterday}

The IWG recommends that the Commission task the Secretariat and Scientific Services Provider to work with the FAD-MgmtOptionsIWG Chair and Vice-Chair to further develop the draft research plan in 2015, based on Attachment X.  The draft research plan for FADs would go to SC and TCC for their input prior to WCPFC13.  The draft plan should incorporate some consideration of costs and benefits of various research and data collection activities to assist with informing prioritizing the work.  Consideration should also be given within the plan to addressing both target and non-target species.

AGENDA ITEM 4.	MARKING AND MONITORING OF FADS
The IWG noted the main recommendation from the SC10 paper (SC10-2014/ST-IP-09 / FADIWG-Ref02 ) on FAD design which was that “the development of a unique identifier system which is essential to track FADs and derive estimates on FAD effort levels, number of FADs used per boat, effect of “fish aggregation” time over catches, etc”

The IWG recognized the importance for further analyses and work on management options for being able to uniquely identify FADs that are deployed in the WCPO tuna fisheries.  
The IWG recommended that a consultancy is undertaken in 2016 to produce a report on options and considerations for Marking and Identification of FADs for consideration at SC11 and TCC11.  The consultancy should among others take into consideration electronic signature and physical marking aspects from the 2016 PNA trial tracking programme and that used in other tuna RFMOs.   The consultancy should also provide advice on the feasibility of options of physical marking of the buoy, physical marking of the buoy and the FAD attachment, and electronic identification -  with the costs and benefits of each option.
{draft doc – rough list of elements that might comprise a marking and identification system}


AGENDA ITEM 5.	REVIEW DATA STANDARDS FOR PAPER-BASED AND E-FORMS

The IWG recommends that vessel operators provide data on FADs covering 2 major areas:
1. FAD design and construction (materials, electronics, size etc.)
1. FAD activity (deploying, retrieving, setting, visiting, loss etc.)

The FAD data fields to be reported by vessel operators should be based on the WCPFC ROP Minimum Standard Data Fields and the data fields (collected by other RFMOs/used in the ISSF FAD logbook).

Observers should collect FAD data for verification of FAD activities by vessels.

The FAD data should be provided to the Commission electronically using appropriate systems such as FAD e-logbooks or information systems such as PNA iFIMS etc.
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